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1. CALL TO ORDER & ELECT CHAIRPERSON 

 
2. COMMUNICATIONS 
 
3. BUSINESS  

 
A. Review Latest Costs for Flood Control Project (FCP) Inspections and Consider Future Budgeting 
 

At their meeting in December, the Commission approved the TAC recommendation to update the Flood 
Control Project (FCP) Inspection Program as shown in Table 1. The TAC deferred discussion on budgeting 
updated costs.  

Currently, the BCWMC Operating Budget includes $25,000/year set aside to cover inspections, or 
$500,000 over 20 years. At this meeting, the TAC could consider recommending that the Operating 
Budget include $33,000 for FCP inspections starting in 2023 ($660,000/20 years).  

The TAC and Commission also agreed that Commission Engineers should investigate the use of new 
technologies (e.g., cameras and drones) for inspections. Attached (at the end of agenda) for discussion is 
Table 2: Bassett Creek Tunnel Inspection Options that lists several inspection technologies that could be 
considered for the Bassett Creek tunnel inspections. 
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Table 1. Updated Flood Control Project Inspection Program 

Item 

Current/ 
Recommended 

Inspection 
Cycle 

Cost/Inspection1 20-Year Cost1,2 
Current/Recommended 

Annual inspection of the FCP features, 
except double box culvert & the deep tunnel Annually $10,000 

$15,000 
$200,000/$200,000 
$200,000/$300,000 

Double box culvert inspection (NASSCO)3 Every 5 years $32,000 
$45,000 

$128,000/$128,000 
$128,000/$180,000 

Deep tunnel (2nd St. & 3rd Ave.) inspection 
(NAASCO)3 Every 10 years $45,000 

$65,000 
$45,000/$90,000 
$65,000/$130,000 

Two additional 3rd Ave deep tunnel 
inspections (NASSCO)3,4  

Not 
Applicable/  
Every 5 years/ 

$5,000 $0/$10,0004 

Two additional deep tunnel inspections of 3rd 
Ave tunnel and unsubmerged portions of 2nd 
St. tunnel (non-NASSCO)4 

Every 10 years 
(two total 
inspections) 

$20,000 $0/$40,000 

Total2   
$373,000/$428,000 
$428,000/$650,000-
$670,000 

1 2021 dollars 
2 Simple summation (annualized or present worth not calculated) 
3 Tunnel condition inspection based on pipeline assessment and certification program developed by the National 
Association of Sewer Service Companies (NASSCO) 
4 Brief tunnel inspections looking for significant changes without coding existing or new defects or preparing detailed 
report, includes preparation of technical memorandum. 

 
 
B. Discuss 2022 - 2028 CIP – (Draft CIP attached below; scoring matrix attached in email) 

 
[The draft 2022 – 2028 CIP assumes the Commission approves staff’s recommendation to implement the 
original Bryn Mawr Project at their meeting March 17th.] 
 
Changes from current CIP include: 

• Shifts in some funding years to balance total levy over years 
• Remove Bassett Creek Park Project (as discussed at recent Commission meetings) 
• Move purchase of high efficiency street sweeper for Golden Valley to 2024 
• Combine two Plymouth Creek restoration projects (and increase budget) – see fact sheet 

attached 
 
No other projects for consideration in 2028 came forward from TAC members. TAC should consider 
increasing the budgets of all projects starting 2024 and beyond to account for rising costs. CIP scoring 
matrix with current existing projects attached in email. 
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C. Outreach to Cities for WMP Development 

 
The recently approved scope and budget for development of the 2025 Watershed Management Plan 
includes gathering input from cities on priority issues including: 
 

• Input from city technical staff gathered by Commission staff 
• Input from city councils/commissions gathered via commissioners and/or city staff 

 
This work is slated for April and May. The TAC should discuss a process for gathering this input. 
 

D. Watershed Based Implementation Funding Convene Meetings  
 
For the FY22/23 biennium, BCWMC was awarded $87,887 in Clean Water Funds through BWSR’s 
Watershed Based Implementation Funding program for projects or programs in the Bassett Creek 
Watershed. Eligible projects are those included in the implementation section of local plans or watershed 
plans.  
 
Eligible entities form a “partnership” and must hold at least one “convene meeting” to determine where 
grant funding will be spent. Municipalities in each partnership must coordinate prior to the start of the 
convene process to self-select up to two decision-making representatives. Municipal representatives are 
expected to communicate with other municipalities on the solicitation and selection of projects and 
activities during the process. 
 
The TAC could select two representatives to attend a future convene meeting(s) and should discuss 
which entity (a city or BCWMC) should coordinate and facilitate the convene meeting(s).  
 

E. Find Time for Monthly Standing TAC Meeting – Determine Format 
 
It would be helpful to establish a day and time for monthly TAC meetings this year. We will certainly 
cancel meetings if there is a lack of agenda items. However, with watershed plan development tasks, we 
anticipate needed to hold several TAC meetings this year. Meeting format (in person vs. virtual) should 
also be discussed.  

 
4. ADJOURN  

 

https://www.bassettcreekwmo.org/application/files/9916/4696/5860/Item_7D_Final_2025_WMP_Scope__Budget.pdf
https://bwsr.state.mn.us/sites/default/files/2021-11/Convene_Process_Metro_WBIF_FY22-23_0.pdf
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